
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting - Summary of Minutes 
(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office) 

 
The Monthly Business Meeting was held on October 5, 2016. (1) Bro. Steve reports that 
Darryl Wilson, with KBC, will be here October 16th for "Christian Education Faithfulness 
Sunday". He will be preaching in the Morning Worship Service and be issuing a challenge 
for us to be serious about teaching/discipleship, etc. He will emphasize education such as 
Sunday School, AWANA, and Wednesday Evening activities with children/youth. Brother 
Steve urged everyone to look at their class rolls and invite people to come. This day will is 
like a "mini revivial service". There will be a meal after Worship Service. Bro. Steve 
reported that there were just under 100 attendees at the Central Association Meeting last 
Monday, hosted by Muldraugh Hill Baptist Church. The church provided a potluck meal. (2) 
Shirley Farmer, representing the Parsonage Committee, reports that the blinds are now hung. 
Bro. Steve and Shirley plan to stay there after they return from vacation next week. (3) In 
New Business: (a) David England, representing the Deacons, brought forth a 
recommendation from the Deacons to have the following people serve on the 2017 
Stewardship Committee: Betty Joyce Witham, Margaret Pyles, Josh Veatch, Jim Sabo, Jr. 
and Andrea Morrison. It was voted on and approved. (b) David England, representing the 
Deacons, made a motion to have Brotherhood Mutual Insurance carry the insurance for the 
church at a cost of $6,691.33. The deductible will increase from $1,000 to $2,500, saving the 
church $932 annually. This will be a one-year contract. The motion was voted on and 
approved. (c) Bro. Steve made a motion to have the church order a witnessing tool in the 
form of a pamplet or fold-out brochure published by Billy Graham Evangelism Association 
entitled, "Knowing God Through His Word". They cost $149 per 100. He'd like to have them 
in time to use them at Trunk-N-Treat coming up in a few weeks. The motion was made to 
order 100 and approved. 
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